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Notice of Completion

The City of London completed a Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (EA) study to identify thepreferred alternative to complete an existing gap in the Thames Valley Parkway (TVP) between RichmondStreet and Adelaide Street. The preferred alignment is shown on the map below. The preferred alignmentincludes two new pedestrian bridges; one to Ross Park and one to the North London Athletic Fields, with thepathway connecting the bridges north of the river.

The study was completed in accordance with the planning and design process for a Schedule ‘B’ projectunder the Municipal Class EA (2000, as amended) under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act.

The preferred alternative was presented to the public at the November 17, 2015 Public Information Centre(PlC). Following the PlC, the preferred alternative was reviewed and refined based on comments received.An Environmental Impact Study (EIS) was completed for the preferred alignment.



An Environmental Screening Report (ESR) was prepared to document the study decision-making process.
The EIS is included as an Appendix to the ESR. The ESR will be available for public and agency review,
from August 11, 2016 to September 12, 2016. The report is available online at: www.london.ca/tvp-north as
well as at the following locations during regular business hours:

City Hall
Clerk’s Office, 3rd Floor

300 Dufferin Avenue, London

London Public Library
Masonville Branch

30 North Centre Road, London

If you have any questions, comments or concerns regarding the information provided in the report, please
contact one of the following team members no later than September 12, 2016:

Sabrina Stanlake-Wong, MCIP, RPP
Project Manager
Dillon Consulting Limited
Tel: 519-438-1288 Ext. 1235
E-mail: tvp.eatdillon.ca

Jeff Bruin, OALA, CSLA
Environmental and Parks Planning
City of London
Tel : 519-661-2500 Ext.5067
E-mail: jbruin@london.ca

If concerns regarding this project cannot be resolved in discussion with the City of London, a person/party
may request the Minister of the Environment and Climate Change to issue an order for the project to comply
with Part II of the Environmental Assessment Act. This is known as a Part II Order”, changing the status of
the project to a full Individual Environmental Assessment. Requests must be received by the Minister at the
address below by September 12, 2016. A copy of the request must also be sent to the Director of the
Environmental Approvals Branch and City Clerk.

Minister Glen Murray
Ministry of the Environment &

Climate Change
77 Wellesley Street West

11th Floor
Toronto, ON M7A 2T5

Director, Environmental Approvals
Branch

Ministry of the Environment &
Climate Change

135 St. Clair Avenue West
12th Floor

Toronto, ON M4V 1P5

City of London
Office of the City Clerk

3rd Floor
300 Dufferin Avenue
London, ON N6A4L9

If no request for a Part II Order is received, the project will proceed to design and construction as outlined in
the planning documentation.

Personal information collected on this subject is collected under the authority of the Municipal Act, 2077 and
will be used by members of Council and City of London staff in their review of this matter. Any written
submission including names and contact information will be made available to the public. Questions about
this collection should be referred to the City Clerk, at 519-661-2500 ext. 4937.

This notice issued on August11 and 18, 2016.


